STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 20, 2018
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Sarah Djali, Allan Foster, Brian Jones, Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Fran Aiken, Janet Monks, Nic Macmillan, Karen Bliss 
1. Apologies: Ron Wade, Nicky Ogden, Jaime Jones, Andrew Holliday, Diane Gore, Dave King
2. Minutes: The minutes of the January Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Gill said she and Paul had met Wigan Council about the Neighbourhood Plan, especially with regard to the housing policies.

4. Planning applications: Bradley Hall - Gill said she and Allan met a representative from Homes England with reference to the planning permission for housing which had been submitted to Wigan Council for land at Bradley Hall Trading Estate. In line with the submissions to Wigan Council on that application, she said they impressed on the representative that Standish Voice was concerned that the current application was not in line with the findings of the Standish Housing Needs Assessment and that the mix of housing in the proposed scheme should be changed, specifically to include more smaller units, more ‘affordable’ dwellings and units for older people. Gill said Homes England had agreed to look again at the application but nothing further had been heard.
Golf Course Phase 2 - Gill told the meeting Wigan’s planning committee had passed the detailed plans for this site. 
The Beeches – Paul said the plan for a new restaurant and function rooms at the disused building had been submitted that day. But the full details were still not available online.
5. Neighbourhood Plan, Regulation 14 Consultation: Gill said the committee was working through the 200 or so submissions and it was taking considerably longer to finalise the plan than envisaged. A member of the public asked if specific areas of the final plan could be presented by the committee to the meeting but Gill said this was not possible as the whole plan would be published ahead of a meeting of the membership of Standish Voice. It would then be voted on. A question was also asked on publication of the comments in the Regulation 14 Consultation. Paul confirmed that all the comments would be published with the final plan and Gill said that a ‘matrix’ would be produced detailing Standish Voice’s response to each specific issue raised across that consultation.
6. The Line: Paul gave an update on the work on The Line upgrade. He said the council had put out the work to tender and preparatory clearing of vegetation had taken place. He said a timescale for finalising the work was now the end of summer.
7. Community events: Christmas Market: Paul said the committee was now meeting, a structure had been put in place and he appealed for more volunteers to come forward to help the SCM committee in the considerable organisation needed for the day. A formal decision had not been made to hold a Market this year but Paul said he was hopeful one would go ahead. Christmas Decorations Committee: Paul said the committee would be meeting in the month ahead and an update would be given at the next meeting.
8.   Date of next meeting: Tuesday, April 17.

The meeting ended at 8.30pm. A committee meeting followed.


